
 

 

  

  
 

 

 

 

 

MEETING MINUTES 
October 26, 2015 

 

 

Members Present: Sarah Scheinfein, Doug Kimmens 

 

Members Absent:  John Wentzell 

 

Others Present: Dennis Costello (Sanitation Agent), see attached Sign-In Sheet 

 

Recorder: Melanie Rich 

 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

 

Doug Kimmens made a motion to approve the Meeting Minutes dated September 28, 2015; 

Sarah Scheinfein seconded; all voted in favor; motion approved. 

 

November 30
th

 was confirmed as the next meeting date. 

 

AGENT’S REPORT 

 

Flu Clinics – The town wide flu clinic was held this past Saturday; twenty-eight vaccinations 

were given by one VNA nurse and one town nurse.  Since the retirement of Maureen 

Sendrowski, there have been issues with the VNA; they were focused mostly on the cost per 

vaccination rather than the per hour cost for nurses as was always done in the past.  Doug is 

gathering information on how it is handled in other towns and will report back.  A letter was 

received today from the VNA stating that they will no longer provide communicable disease 

monitoring to communities; the MAVEN is no longer their focus.  The board will have to decide 

how this will be handled in the future.  The senior flu clinic will be held Tuesday, November 3
rd

 

at the Town House from 9-11AM.   

 

Mosquito Control – Spraying will end after the first hard frost.  They will continue to test 

waterways in the winter.  Prior to town meeting, information will be received as to whether the 

town wants to continue in the program along with the cost to participate. 

 

Tobacco – The date will be announced when agreed upon by board members. 

 

There was another rooster complaint at the same location as in August; the owner has made 

arrangements to remove them.  Dennis is confident the matter will be taken care of amicably as 

in the past. 
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PLAN REVIEW 

 

384 Sewall Street (Goguen) - Approved 

 

Lot 10 Perry Road (Integra Construction) – Barnard Hill - Approved 

 

Lot 11 Perry Road (Integra Construction) – Barnard Hill - Approved 

 

Lot 12 Perry Road (Integra Construction) – Barnard Hill - Approved 

 

Lot 14 Perry Road (Integra Construction) – Barnard Hill - Approved 

 

270 Shrewsbury Street (Worcester Donuts) - Approved  

 

111 Linden Street (Cote) – Approved 

 

Doug Kimmens made a motion to adjourn; Sarah Scheinfein seconded the motion; all voted in 

favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm. 

 

 


